
 

Dear School Community, 
 
Our Parent Opinion Survey is still open online. Thirty four 
surveys were distributed and so far we have 5 responses. 
Please take the time to complete these before Sunday 27th 
August. Thanks in advance. 
 
Next Wednesday we will be attending a full dress rehearsal 
for the school production of Cinderella being performed by 
Grade 5/6 Goulburn Valley Grammar students. I have 
attended one of these in the past and it is a high quality  
production that is suitable for our whole school to attend. 
The bus will leave at Recess and be back in time for the 
afternoon buses. There will be no cost charged to parents 
for this excursion. 
 
Athletics Day is fast approaching on Monday 28th August. 
For new parents and carers, there is no bus run on this day 
and you are encouraged to attend and support your          
children. The school erects a large Gazebo to act as a home 
base that we return to throughout the day for break times. 
There is a food van available on the day but this can be quite 
busy and it can be better to bring your own food and drinks 
if you wish to avoid lining up for most of your break times. 
Children have been busy training at school and have done a 
fantastic job so far. On the day, we will compete against 
children from many other small and medium schools in the 
Goulburn Area. I look forward to using the new Athletics 
Facility at the Shepparton Sports Precinct (a.k.a. McEwen 
Reserve near the Stadium in North Shepparton) and I hope 
for some favourable weather! 
 
We will be catering for our final Community Footy Tea for 
the year tomorrow night. If you are available to help out 
with preparations after school or cooking, serving or     
cleaning on the night it would be much appreciated by all. 
This is a very good fundraiser for the school community and 
maintains a very strong and important connection with the 
Congupna Football and Netball Club. Please contact Narkea 
(0418 106 732) or Nicole (0417 546 161) if you are available 
to help. 
 
There is an important Curriculum Day taking place this      
Friday. All staff will be in attendance but this is a student-
free day. The day will focus on the goals we have set in the 

school’s Annual Implementation Plan and will look to ensure 
that all staff are playing their roles to ensure that these goals 
are met. We will ensure that all teachers are fully supported 
by the school to deliver ‘at the coalface’ where results are 
most important – with our students. 
 
Our resident Art Teachers Gwenifer Hack and Sue Cowan 
have been busy facilitating a large exhibition for their twenty
-six local Primary Schools to be held at Eastbank from      
Tuesday 5th September to Tuesday 17th October. Children 
have been working on their artworks over the first month of 
Term 3 and the theme of the Exhibition is "In the Jungle/Out 
of Africa." Student artworks have been mounted on large 
corflute boards and we encourage everyone to promote and 
celebrate this initiative! 
 
The school has now decided to present a STEM Award each 
week at Assembly in addition to our Classroom Awards      
reflecting our School Community Values. Thanks to our STEM 
Teacher Robyn Woolley for designing the certificate and           
supporting this great initiative.   
 
Our Sporting Schools Program starts this Thursday and all 
students will be participating in Golf this Term. These           
sessions will be run by Ash Blake who is the resident             
professional at the Mooroopna Golf Club and is an accredited 
Golf Victoria provider. 
 
Finally, could I please encourage all parents and carers to use 
the main entrance at the front of the school when arriving to 
and departing from school? The staff car park is a busy place 
and parking space can be limited on any given day, especially 
at the beginning. Please help the school ensure the safety of 
everyone. Thanks. 
 
Thanks for Reading, Adam Cleary - Principal 
 

Number 25            16/08/2017 

We are KIND    We are BRAVE   We are CURIOUS 

WEB: www.congupnaps.vic.edu.au PHONE: (03) 5829 9286  EMAIL: congupna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Thought for the Week 
Learn to listen, 

opportunity sometimes knocks 
very softly. 



 

2017 SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

President – Geoff Jacobson, Secretary - Wendy   
Sidebottom (DET  Representative)  Members - Adam 
Cleary (Principal), Andrew Fletcher, Narkea Rogers, 
Fiona Davis, Andrew Miles, Tracy Gauci (Parents & 
Friends Representative)  
 

2017 SCHOOL COUNCIL 
MEETING DATES 

 
TERM 3 

6:30pm on Tuesday 5th Sept 2017 
 

TERM 4 
6:30pm on Tuesday 24th October 2017 
6:30pm on Tuesday 5th December 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TERM 3 CALENDAR 
August 
 

17th Congupna FC Footy Tea - 
   Volunteers Needed 
18th  Curriculum Day 
22nd Playgroup 9:30– 11:30am 
24th  Athletics Practice 
25th Athletics Practice 
25th Healthy Smiles sessions with  
   GV Dental Group 
28th  Athletics Day 
30th  Chess Tournament 
31st Fathers Day Stall 
 

September 
 

4th  CFA Van at school 
5th  Playgroup 9:30–11:30am 
5th  MACC Art Display at Eastbank  
  Begins 
10th Sunday Working Bee 9:30am 
14th AFL 9’s Cluster Day 
19th Playgroup 9:30– 11:30am 
22nd Last Day of Term  

We are KIND    We are BRAVE   We are CURIOUS 

Volunteers Required 
 
/ƻƴƎǳǇƴŀ t{ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ     

/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀǊŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻƴƎǳǇƴŀ Cƻƻǘȅ 
¢Ŝŀ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мтǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ 

 
They need your help!  

 
{ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ ǝƳŜ ƛǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ  
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ 

 
¢ƛƳŜΥ 6pm-8pm  

 
LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀǎǎƛǎǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ 

 
Narkea on 0418 106 732 ƻǊ                                   

Nicole on 0417 546 161 

 Friday 18th August is a    
Curriculum Day.  

 
Students are not required at 

school.  
 

Enjoy your long weekend!  



7Å ÁÒÅ Ȭ+).$ȭ !×ÁÒÄ 
&ÏÒ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÉÎÇ ÑÕÁÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ Á Ȭ+).$ȭ ÐÅÒÓÏÎȢ "ÒÁÖÏȦ 

 
0ȾΫɀ !ÓÉÍ )ÓÍÅÔ -  &ÏÒ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÓÕÃÈ Á ËÉÎÄȟ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÒÉÎÇ ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÔÏ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ 7ÅÌÌ ÄÏÎÅ 
 
άȾέɀ ,ÅÉÇÈ -ÉÌÅÓ -  &ÏÒ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÈÁÒÄ ÏÎ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÉÎÇ ÃÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍ ÁÔÔÉÔÕÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÏ×ÉÎÇ ËÉÎÄÎÅÓÓ 
     ÔÏ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ 
 
ήȾίȾΰɀ %ÔÈÁÎ !ÌÄÒÉÄÇÅ - &ÏÒ  ÂÅÉÎÇ ËÉÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÏ×ÉÎÇ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÈÏ× ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÁÒÅ ÄÏÎÅȢ 7ÅÌÌ 
       ÄÏÎÅȦ 
 

+É×ÁÎÉÓ 4%22)&)# +)$ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÅÅË 
ήȾίȾΰɀ 3ÈÁËÈÅÁÎ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÔ -  &ÏÒ ÈÉÓ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÇÒÏ×ÔÈ ÉÎ ÃÏÎǢÄÅÎÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÅÁÔ ×ÏÒËȢ 7ÅÌÌ 
       ÄÏÎÅȦ 
 

34%- !7!2$ 
άȾέɀ $ÅÁÃÏÎ "ÏÕÒËÅ -  &ÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÔÅÁÍ×ÏÒË ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÔÈÅ %6έ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÚÅ ×ÁÓ ÔÅÒÒÉǢÃȦ 



Classroom Update 
 

Welcome to Grade 2/3, itΩs the place to be! 
Firstly we would like to wish our great mate Lachie Clark a 
speedy recovery, we look forward to seeing your smiling face 
back in our classroom! 
 
Last week we had some visitors to our room from The Red 
Cross. We had some great discussions about leaving in a  hurry 
if there is an emergency and what we would need to take with 
us.  Each of us got to colour in/decorate a pillow slip, as you 
can see there are some wonderful artists in our room. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In STEM we have been using iPads to program robots 
to navigate our maze.  Everyone has loved this task 
and have been producing some fantastic results. 
 
 

Yesterday we did our Big Write, and information report on our 
school.  The results were terrific, here are just a few snippets! 
 
“STEM is a place to learn how to code.  You code robots on 
iPads and some robots you can scan a bar code and it will do a 
code like follow the black line.” (Amaia) 
 
“Out the front workers are building a state of the art STEM 
laboratory. Mrs Woolley teaches Lego robotics in 
STEM” (Deacon) 
 
“Congupna also has chickens and guinea pigs, they are so cute! 

The chickens eat fruit scraps, the guinea pigs eat 

grass.” (Leigh) 



Under 6’s 

 
With illness running through our side this week we were down to 5 players on Saturday and few of them were fighting the 
dreaded flu as well as Shepp East.  Asim was our captain this week.  We played a lot of the game in our forward half which 
was great but our shots at goal were going wide or hitting the net and bouncing the wrong side.  It was just one of those 
days where luck wasn't with us.  Asim and Jesse got some great kicks and Alex and Rueben were great as last line of       
defence and stopped many goals. Tate was amazing and his speed chasing the ball was great to watch as he fought to try 
and get that elusive goal right until the end.  
 
Awards went to Rueben for his defence and Tate for the all round 110% effort he put in for the whole match. NO TRAINING 
this week due to no school. Go Cruisers! 
 
Coach Jason 

 

Under 7’s 

 
Our Under 7’s had a fantastic game on the weekend and had definitely ‘switched 
on’ again after our winter lay-off. Our main aim was to ‘dribble at all costs’ and 
this was not intended to reflect eating oranges at half time but I liked the way 
some of our players ‘went the extra mile’. We did lose possession of the ball occa-
sionally but we were also able to sidestep  defenders and control the ball better 
too without panicking and just booting the ball forward. Although we had a very 
solid win, following this instruction and improving our game was definitely the 
most pleasing aspect from the coach’s point of view. 
The final score was 11-0 with everyone scoring a goal (Tom 5, Narley 2, Kai 2, Jack 
1 and Dayne 1). The awards went to Narley and Kai for following instruction, being 
in good position and being good teammates. Go Cruisers! 
 

Coach Cleary 
Team members- Kai Thorn, Jack Poyner, Dayne Wilson 

Thomas Cleary, Narley O'Donoghue  
 

Under 8’s 

 
The under 8s enjoyed another energised game of soccer against Tatura. Alina and James went home with the awards.  Well 
done to all players as they didn’t stop and gave their best to the very end of the game.  

 
Coach Linton 
 

 

Under 10’s 

 
Our U10's had an early 8:30 am start this week playing against Grahamvale Rangers with the final scores 3/2 
Grahamvale's way. Our Cruiser's did a great job holding them back from scoring more goals and catching 
up.  Our goal kickers this week were Ethan 1 and Hunter 1. Our goalies did a wonderful job as always, thanks Will 
and Josh J.  Well done team, you all played a great game.  GO CRUISERS! 
 
Kylie :) 
 

Congupna Cruisers Round 11 Wrap 



 

WǳƴƛƻǊ {ǘŀŘƛǳƳ bŜǘōŀƭƭ 
 
{ƘŜǇǇŀǊǘƻƴ {ǇƻǊǘǎ {ǘŀŘƛǳƳ CǊƛŘŀȅǎ 

пΦллκпΦпр 
 
ф ϧ ¦b59w D!a9{ 
aŀƪŜ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ ф ϧ ǳƴŘŜǊ ƎŀƳŜǎΗ 
 
ά[9!wb !{ ¸h¦ t[!¸έ D!a9{ ŦƻǊ  
bŜǘ- {Ŝǘ- Dƻ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎ 
.ŜƎƛƴƴŜǊ [ŜǾŜƭ 
 
ah5LCL95 t[!¸9w{ ς ά[ŜŀǊƴ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ tƭŀȅέ DŀƳŜǎ ǘƻ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΗ Wƻƛƴ ƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊπ
ǊŜƴǘ ǘŜŀƳǎ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎΗ 
 

άLearn as you Playά Games ŦƻǊ с ς уȅǊǎ 

¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǳƳǇƛǊŜǎΣ ǊƻǘŀǝƴƎ ǊƻǎǘŜǊǎΣ 
tŀǘŎƘŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜΦ 
 
/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎκǘŜŀƳǎ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ Ŏŀƭƭ YȅƭƛŜ 
ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŬƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ WǳƴƛƻǊ {ǘŀπ
ŘƛǳƳ bŜǘōŀƭƭ ¢ŜǊƳ п ƻŦ нлмтΦ 
 
¢ŜǊƳ пΣ у ǿŜŜƪǎ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ CǊƛŘŀȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ моǘƘ 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴκLƴǉǳƛǊŜǎ Ŏŀƭƭ YȅƭƛŜ лпмф ффумфл 





The Earn and Learn Program has begun! 
 
Collect your sticker sheet from our office or at Woolworths 
directly when you shop and collect stickers for our school 
to earn resources. 
 
We have  a collection box located at Woolworths at the 
Marketplace for you to drop in your sticker charts or you 
can return your full sticker sheets to school. 


